
Vice Chiet ol the Defence Stafl Vice-chef d'6tat-major de la D€iense

Naubnal Defoncg
Headquarters

Onawa, Ontarlo
K1A 0l(2

Qusrtler g6n6ral de
la D6fense nationale
Ottawa {Ontario)
KlA OKz

tq October 2006

This letter is to infbrm you of Canadian Forces actions regarding the proposed Senate
Standing Committee on National Defence and Secwity vlsit to Kandahar beJween
September I2-15,2006.

High ranking officials from the Department of National Defence and the Canadian Forces
including myself and arepresentative from the Snategic Joinr Smffmet wrth the
Honourable Senator C, Kenny in his office ar 14:30 on Sarulday, September 2,2AA6.
During the rneeting Canadian Fo'rces officials provided an operational update explaining
that for reasons of personal safety, rhe committee would no longer be ablc to Eavel to
Kandahar as planned between September l2 and I5.

Senator Kenny made an additional roquest by phone to the Chief of Defence Staffon
September 6, asking for briefings from representative of the Provincial'Reconstruction
team in Dubai. The CDS explained that military representatives would not be abte to fly
to Dubai for such briefings but thatthe Canadian Forces could facilitate transportation of
DFAIT and CIDA officials if they could be released. fortravel_

Subscquently, DFAIT inf-brmed the committee that as a rssult of cun€nt ope{ations in
southern Af'ghanistan- all rrort-essential havel of PRT staffwas restricted so they could
not bc rclcased to travcl to Dubai during thc timc pcriod rcqucstcd.

Sincerely,

Ddfense
natlonalel*l B3iff"1 Canad'd


